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Dear Minister  

Oil and gas exploration and production in the Beetaloo Basin 

As you are aware the Senate Environment and Communications References Committee is currently 
inquiring into oil and gas exploration and production in the Beetaloo Basin. 

As part of its inquiry, the committee received information from the Department of Industry, 
Science, Energy and Resources (DISER) and Empire Energy Group Ltd. (Empire Energy). 
On 23 August 2021, documents were tabled in the Senate on your behalf that are directly relevant 
to the inquiry, in compliance with an Order for Production of Documents (OPD No. 1209). 

Based on this information the committee has the following questions: 

1. The response to OPD No. 1209 states that 'there has been no correspondence between the 
Minister for Resources and Water and Empire Energy or its subsidiaries discussing the 
[Beetaloo Cooperative Drilling] program' (p. 1). However, Lock the Gate Alliance has 
made a submission to the inquiry that contains an email from an unnamed Empire Energy 
employee to an unnamed staff member in the office of the Minister for Energy and 
Emissions Reduction dated 4 January 2021, suggesting that the company might have been 
in contact with you: 
 
Just before Christmas we discussed the Beetaloo Grant Program. Have you been able to 
identify the eligibility criteria and application process? Or could you please put me in 
touch with someone in Minister Pitt’s office who may be able to assist?1 
 
Did Minister Taylor's office refer Empire Energy, its subsidiaries or any of its staff to your 
office as requested? 
 
Can you please advise the committee whether Empire Energy or any of its staff verbally 
communicated with you or your office in relation to the eligibility criteria and application 
process for the grant program prior to 18 March 2021? 
 

2. In questions on notice, DISER has twice been asked to provide a copy of unredacted email 
correspondence between the Minister for Energy and Emissions Reduction and Empire 

                                                 
1  Lock The Gate Alliance, Submission 31, Attachment 2, p. 1. 






